

DEAR PASTORS & PRAYING FRIENDS.

SUMMER 2024 UPDATE

This summer was one of the busiest we have had in the history of NHBC. We had an awesome finish to the school year as our FCA Bible Study at the school grew to over 30 regular attendees. God has been blessing us with new faces every week and I was even able to lead a freshmen football player to the Lord! Pray for Ian as he starts his new walk with Christ!

Our annual Backyard Bible Club came shortly afterwards and God blessed AGAIN! We averaged over 30 kids each day for our 3 day mini VBS and we all had a blast! Our theme was "Going for the Gold" as this is an Olympic year and the kids loved competing against one another each day. Even though we had a lot of fun, the most wonderful things about it all was that 8 children trusted Christ as their Savior! We were in awe of how God worked through our church family and other churches that helped is with our VBS as well.

At the end of the summer we hosted our annual Friend Day and had over 50 in attendance. We may change the title to "Friends and Flautas" as we had over 300 flautas consumed by all of those in attendance. God blessed and we have seen several repeat visitors come back over the last several weeks.

As always, we thank you so very much for supporting us and the ministry in El Paso. Your prayers and financial support are greatly appreciated and an absolute blessing as we strive to do what God has called us to do!

Pastor Michael Neff

Fellowship of Christian Athletes

Summer Backyard Bible Club











Friend Day